TOWN OF GUILDERLAND

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT AGENCY

MEETING MINUTES

March 30, 2012
Board Members Present:



Staff Members Present:

William Young, Esq., Chairman                          A. Joseph Scott, III, Esq

HodgsonRuss,LLP, Agency 

Michael Bopp, Treasurer 



Counsel and Bond Counsel

Anthony Carrow, Secretary


Donald Csaposs, CEO
Christopher Bombardier, 



Linda Cure, Administrative Assistant
Ass’t Secretary, Ass't Treasurer 



Board Members Absent:



Staff Members Absent:

James Shahda




William Adams, CFO

Other Attendees:   Karl Newton, CPA, Marvin and Company, PC
Chairman Young called the meeting of the Industrial Development Agency, held at Guilderland Town Hall on March 30, 2012 to order at 8:16 a.m.

I.
Public Comment:
None.

II.
Approval of the Minutes of January 6, 2012:

On a motion made by Mr. Bopp and seconded by Mr. Bombardier, the minutes of the January 6, 2012 IDA Board meeting were approved.. 
III.
Old Business
Mr. Csaposs and Attorney Scott reported that there were no updates on potential projects at this time.
IV.
New Business

A.
Report of the Audit Committee.

The audit committee met prior to the regular board meeting to hear the

report regarding the 2011 financial statements from Mr. Newton, CPA, 

from Marvin and Company, PC.  On a motion made by Mr. Bopp and seconded by Mr. Carrow, the 2011 financial statements were unanimously approved.  Bill Adams will file the PARIS report today.  See committee minutes.

B.
Memorandum dated 3/26/123 re: Claw-back Discussion from Attorney Scott, Hodgson Russ, LLP.
Attorney Scott presented the memo re: claw-back discussion to the Board.  The Board had an extensive discussion of how it wanted to treat claw-back agreements for future projects.  After discussion, a motion was made by Chairman Young and seconded by Mr. Bombardier and unanimously passed that all future Guilderland IDA projects involving for-profit entities will include an evaluation of some form of a claw-back provision.

C.
Other Matters.
New Legislation re: IDA’s introduced by Magnarelli (A.9690) 
Attorney Scott discussed A.9690 with the Board and informed the Board that many of the provisions in A.9690 regarding “Report Card” requirements are already included in the PARIS report and in the financial statements.   He doubted that the legislation would pass the Assembly at this time. 

D.
Other Matters.

Mr. Csaposs informed the Board of a joint study being developed for Railroad Avenue by the Town of Guilderland, the Town of Colonie and Albany County.  He reported that there is some revitalization occurring in the area.  

On a motion made by Mr. Carrow and seconded by Mr. Bombardier, Chairman Young adjourned the meeting of the Guilderland Industrial Development Agency at 8:50 am. 

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Cure

Administrative Assistant

